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Churchwardens 
Stuart Wroe 
Tel: 01977 672229 
Paddy Twidale 
Tel: 01977 684180 WEEKLY BULLETIN  

All material for inclusion on the ‘Weekly  
Bulletin’ please contact David Sample  

at....davidsample@talktalk.net  

St Wilfrid's Church Hall 
The ideal venue for clubs, group meetings,  
parties, social functions and many other  
events – the Hall is equipped with tables,  
chairs and a fully fitted kitchen (crockery,  

glasses, cutlery, etc). 
Rates are very reasonable and further details 

are available from Paddy Twidale on 
01977 684180 

St Wilfrid's Church  
Midweek opening 

CURRENTLY SUSPENDED  
UNTIL THE END OF MARCH 

Mid-week Fellowship 
Every Wednesday Evening From 7.30pm 
Mid week fellowship meeting at the home of 

David and Liz Johnson 
32, Sand Lane, South Milford 

All are welcome for an informal gathering of fellowship 
and bible study. 

Further details from David on 01977 689334 
davidjohnsonnihs@gmail.com  

Live contemporary worship, stories of people's 
faith, and simple message of hope. 

An informal gathering with nibbles and drinks. Agape Meal - Maundy Thursday 29th March 
7.30pm - 9.00pm 

St Mary's Church, South Milford 
Share in an Agape meal to taste something 

of the atmosphere of the Last Supper. 
We will share good food and bread and wine. 

There is no charge but due to popularity,  
this is a ticketed event.  

Tickets available from St Mary's Church,  
South Milford. 

PCC Secretary Organist 
Neil Holdsworth Ian Hunt 
Tel: 07544 885251 
Treasurer Projects Officer 
Philip Boyes Stuart Twidale 
Tel: 01757 611081 Tel: 01977 684180 

Verger & Flowers Mothers' Union & 
Dorothy Varden Church Hall Bookings 
Tel: 01977 685141 Paddy Twidale 

Tel: 01977 684180 
Magazine Editor Safeguarding Officer 
Peter Watkinson Sarah Fawcett 
Tel: 01757 229260 

St Mary's Church  
South Milford  
February 14th  

9.45am 

Traditional Ash Wednesday 
Service with the marking of the 

cross with ash. 
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Thoughts from the Wickets 
 

One programme on T.V. that never fails to bring tears to my eyes is DIY SOS. If you’ve never 
seen it, be warned! It’s presented by a real macho man – Nick Knowles and he introduces 
the viewers to a family who have difficulties spelt with a capital D. Usually there is a serious 
health problem with at least one of the children or one of the parents, and the family live in 
a very unsuitable home which doesn’t begin to meet their special needs. Nick Knowles and 
his team of specialist builders, electricians, designers etc are joined by dozens of local 
volunteers. The family move out of the house, the workers move in and in 9 days the place 
is torn apart, rebuilt and furnished to the special requirements of that particular family. 
 
The family come back to a place that they couldn’t have imagined. It has been transformed, often with things like a 
lift, a wet room to accommodate someone in a wheel chair, a special bed and storage for medical equipment and 
a kitchen where the cooker and other items are at a safe level for a disabled person to use. Those members of the 
family who are carers are also treated to their own new bedrooms where they can relax and have some ‘me’ time. 
The success of the whole operation is based on the response of others to the needs of a family who has 
experienced such great difficulties in life that are hard for most of us to begin to comprehend. 
 
In a world where examples of genuine love, concern and unselfishness don’t often make T.V. news, the 
programme is heart-warming and encouraging. It shows what can be achieved when people work together for a 
common goal. It also shows how different people have different gifts which can all be used. In DIY SOS there are 
often ladies of the neighbourhood supplying all the work team with bacon butties, cupcakes or other similar 
essentials. Where would we be without them? 
 
In the Benefice just now, we’re in that uncertain time called a vacancy or inter-regnum. Put simply, we haven’t got 
a Rector. We’ve got to keep the ship afloat without the captain at the helm! It’s not quite a DIY SOS but it is a DIY 
situation. It means we’ve got to rally round and each one of us do our bit to make sure that the ship which is the 
church is kept afloat. This is more than making sure the weekly services are covered, the fabric of the building is 
maintained, and all the bills are paid. We’re very grateful to those people who take on the responsibility for these 
things but, like the DIY SOS, there are other areas which also need attention. What could YOU offer to do? You 
may not be a regular church attender but you do want the church to be there and be available for those times 
when you need it. Let’s be like those willing volunteers on the T.V. programme and get stuck in to the job. It can 
bring fulfilment, satisfaction in knowing that you’ve played a part in achieving something worthwhile. It might 
even be lifechanging for you and the whole church community – who knows? Give it a try. 
 
God’s blessing to you, 
Margaret Barr BA (Hons) 
Reader in the Benefice of St Wilfrid, Monk Fryston and St Mary, South Milford. 
Sub Warden of Readers, Selby Deanery. "The Wickets", Mill Lane, South Milford.  
 

 Sunday 4thFebruary - 5.00pm 
St Mary's, South Milford 

The Feast of the Presentation of Our Lord Jesus. 
 

This ancient festival marks the midpoint of winter, half 
way between the shortest day and the spring equinox. 

40 days after the birth of baby Jesus. 
 

Service conducted by Margaret Barr 

Candlemas 
Service 
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What Next? An Update. 
 
The benefice is looking for a new Rector. 
 
The two PCCs are working together to find the right person for the job which isn't a straight forward 
Job. 
 
Firstly we have to produce a Parish Profile which will be sent to interested Priests to give them a feel 
for the Benefice.  A small editorial group with members from both churches has been tasked with 
writing this profile. 
 
The profile needs to stand out from the rest as there are a good number of vacancies in the Diocese 
at the moment, 18 in York Archdeaconry alone! 
 
With this in mind, we have moved away from the traditional paper document and have produced a 
Prezi which is dynamic and interactive presentation tool which is accessed online.  The use of the 
Prezi itself should say something of nature of the Benefice as it talks about our heritage but looks to 
the future encapsulated in the use of contemporary communication techniques. 
 
Within the Prezi, there is also a short video which captures the nature of the Benefice, its services, 
community engagement, relationship and hopefully demonstrates the way God and His people here 
in the Parishes are engaged with each other and the wider community. 
 
We are also producing a job advert which, again, will be designed to reflect who we are. 
 
The Parish Profile and the Advert will be submitted to the Archdeacon for Diocesan approval and 
possibly our Patron, the Lord Chancellor. 
 
It is the Lord Chancellor who will determine the process of appointment but with the guidance of the 
Archdeacon and the petitions of the PCC. 
 
The Diocese will then take over the process of recruitment. 
 
The timescale is hard to determine; some Benefices wait years for a replacement Priest.  This is not the 
expectation of our Benefice, but there is no way of knowing. 
 
In the meantime, everything will be maintained by the Church Wardens, myself, and all of you who 
so kindly dedicate time to the work of God in this community. 
 
There is something we can all do to help the process, and that is to pray, pray that the process runs 
smoothly and that the right person is appointed.  Also, remember John and Yvonne in your prayers as 
they transition into the next phase of their faith journey. 
 
Rev David 
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A Ship Without a Rudder  
 
As the benefice faces an unknown time without a Rector, there can seem to be a sense that we lack 
a leader, but actually, there is nothing to worry about. 
 

The parishes will be managed on a daily basis by the Church Wardens of each church.  There will also 
be very little difference to the regular pattern of worship, the only change being to the 9:30 service 
on the second Sunday of each month which will, in the vacancy, be a service of morning prayer led 
by our very own Margaret Barr. 
 

Everything else stays same. 
 

Often vacancies are seen as a fallow season but not for our benefice as the missional, social and 
pastoral activities go from strength to strength. 
 

This is due the hard work and dedication of many within our benefice, and we all owe them our 
appreciation for their ongoing work. 
 

There is another element that is even more significant, and that is the movement of Spirit within the 
benefice. 
 

Now, more than ever, we need to be praying for the guidance and intervention of the Holy Spirit. 

 

The Celtic saints often set off on their mission voyages in a coracle which is a small rudderless boat, 
and they allowed the current to take them where it chose with the influence of the Spirit. 
 
The coracle represents a trust in the Spirit: 
 
"It is a symbol of faithful vulnerability - the stories of the 
early saint's Brendan and Columba risking all to carry a 
message of grace and to share life with others, with all 
the exposure that requires. 
 
It is symbolic of response to the environment - learning 
to read the culture of our time, responding to the Spirit's 
leading within it. 
 
And it symbolises of simplicity and radical commitment - an image of the exposure of the whole of 
life to the claims of the gospel"*. 
 
As we head off into uncharted waters, we may seem rudderless but we are not without direction, 
and as we focus on prayer we are directed by the Spirit to new and exciting adventures with our 
God. 
 

 
Rev David 
*The Oracle Trust 
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St Laurence Priory Church, Snaith 

 

New Life Fellowship Group 
 
As many of you know we have a weekly 
discipleship group which meets on a 
Wednesday evening at my house where we 
share our questions, and hopefully answers, 
study the bible, worship, and grow in our faith 
together. People can dip in and out of the 
group to suit their lifestyle. 
 
The mid-week group provides a great 
opportunity to draw closer to each other and to 
God. However, it is recognised that it isn't the 
most convenient time for a lot of people, 
particularly those with babies. 
 
Consequently, a group of new mums are going to 
start a group to recreate this discipleship model but for those who have babies and small 
children. 
 
It is to meet at St Mary's church from 12:30 until about 1:15, so that they can stay on for 
Caterpillar should they wish. 
 
Although it is held in St Mary's, it is for all the community and open to those who worship in 
other churches or don't go to church at all. 
 
We also have a willing volunteer (suitably DBS'd) who will keep an eye on the little ones, to 
free up parents enabling them to focus more on each other, the word of God, and prayer. 
 
As the focus is on those with babies and tots, it is entitled the New 
Life fellowship group and recognises the difficulties, and pressures parents of new and 
recently born children are under. 
 
New Life Fellowship Group will meet initially for four weeks during advent following the Clash 
of Kingdoms study with a time to review how things are working at the end of the course. 
 
If you are a new mum or dad and need more details get in touch with me, my details are in 
the magazine and on the website. 
 
Rev David 
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www.united.community 

A CHURCH FOR PEOPLE WHO DON'T LIKE 
CHURCH - AND THOSE WHO DO TOO 

UNITED COMMUNITY is an opportunity to 
meet with people from the Christian 
Community in the benefice of South Milford 
and Monk Fryston. 
We meet weekly on an informal basis with 
the opportunity to get to know other people, 
discuss and explore your faith journey, 
whether you believe or not. 
 
NEW LIFE 
This is a group of new parents who are at 
home during the day. We meet 
Wednesdays at 12:30 at St Mary's Church, 
Westfield Lane, South Milford. 
We chat about how faith can help in our 
daily lives as we deal with the pressures of 
caring for newly born and pre-schoolers. 
If you are a new parent or carer of a tiny 
tot and want some support, emotional and 
spiritual you are more than welcome to 
join us. 

 
COLLECTION BOXES 

Support for The Children's Society for 
2017 has raised a total of £620.17 in 
the form of the collection boxes that 
are very kindly filled up by generous 
parishioners. 
On behalf of The Children's Society, I 
would like to express my thanks to  

everyone who has contributed to this amount that will be used to 
help The Children's Society continue the good work it does working 
with young people in the UK. 
I shall be re-distributing the collection boxes in due course and I thank 
you in advance for your generous support. If you are interested in 
becoming a donor, please get in touch with me and I shall deliver a 
collection box to you. All it takes is to add your loose change and you 
will be surprised how much this adds up. 
Thank you, 
Caroline Mitchell. 
carolinewmitch@aol.com  
Tel. 07931 442257 

Email correspondence of today's times...  

Hi Dad, 
I am coming home to get married soon, so get out 
your cheque book. I'm in love with a boy who is far 
away from me. As you know, I am in Australia and 
he lives in Scotland. 
We met on a dating website, became friends on 
Facebook, had long chats on WhatsApp, He propo-
sed to me on Skype and now we've had two 
months of relationship through Viber. 
My beloved Dad, I need your blessing, good wishes 
and a really big wedding please. 
Lots of love and thanks, 
Your daughter, 
Susan. 

******************* 
My dear Susan, 
Like Wow! Really? Cool! Whatever.... 
I suggest you two get married on Twitter, have fun 
on Tango, buy your kids on Amazon, and pay for it 
all through PayPal. 
And when you get fed up with this new husband, 
sell him on eBay! 

LOL Dad. 

One Sunday morning, the 
Vicar noticed little Johnnie was 
staring up at the large 
memorial plaque that hung 
just inside the large wooden 
doors of the church, It was 
covered with names, and 
regimental flags were moun-
ted on either side of it. 
As he'd had been staring at the 
plaque for some time, the vicar 
walked up, put his hand on his 
shoulder, and said quietly, 
"Good morning Johnnie." 
"Good morning father," Johnnie 
said, not taking his eyes off the 
plaque. "What is this?" he 
asked. 
"Well, Johnnie, it's a memorial to 
all the young men and women 
who died in the service." 
Solemnly, they stood together 
and stared at the large plaque. 
Little Johnnie's voice was barely 
audible when he asked, 
"Which one, father? The morn-
ing or evening service?" 
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